
Minutes of the Seventeenth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 1st February 2016 at 7.30pm at Blunsdon Village Hall.

Present:  Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, Herron, Kilby and Ricketts;  
                    SBCllr McCracken; 2 members of the public.
Apologies: Cllrs James and Keates; SBCllr Penny.
190.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         None.
The meeting was taken into Recess when members of the public expressed concerns regarding a planning application.

191.  MINUTES  OF  THE  SIXTEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING
Proposed by Cllr Boyd, seconded by Cllr Ainscow, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record.
192.  MATTERS  ARISING  FROM  THE  MINUTES

a) TGV Community Mobiliser – it was reported that Anna Smart had not followed up matters with resident and Clerk to contact Crest accordingly.  No response to email to Crest regarding “speed bumps”; it was noted that flags had not been removed from poles during strong winds and were believed to be a serious hazard.
b) Redhouse Community Centre – Cllr Jankinson reported that Co-op Bank would not open account until charity number issued by Commission and this could take up to three months.  Administrator had advised that day that he had been offered a job elsewhere and was awaiting start date before submitting notice.
c)  Pavilion security – cameras were on order.
d) Hillside Way fencing – repairs had begun but immediate area had internet/’phone problems which residents thought could be due to contractors.
e) Isambard Way parking restrictions – SBC officer had advised formal consultation would be carried out once scheme in use.
f)    Salzgitter Drive bus stop – Cllr Ricketts had received good feedback on ground mats.
g) Broadbush trees – some trees removed by SBC.
h)  Brook Park - Cllr Kilby reported on further damage which had been reported to Police.  Informal consultation on installation of CCTV to be carried out via Facebook.
i)    Streetlights – repairs continued; workers claimed they were allowed only 15 minutes per light.
j)   Turnpike Road flytipping – now removed but heap of top soil dumped since.
k) Gaveller Road planning application – case officer had queried inaccuracy of plans.

l)    Precept – PCllrs unanimously ratified figure of £98,680, approximate Band D equivalent of  £18.42.
m) RoSPA training – PCllrs agreed to Paul Schofield and Mark Jones attending local day course on routine maintenance and inspections.
n) Recreation Ground - quote for mower compound not yet received and Clerk to chase up.

o) Redhouse Community Centre – reflective film added to rooms’ external doors; Clerk to arrange for Environmental Health officer to meet with Management Committee.
p) Sam’s Lane ditch – now cleared by Thames Water.

q) Library closure – one comment of disappointmnet from regular user.

r)    Hills development – it was suggested that direct access across to Blunsdon Hill, former A419, would reduce problems for residents.  Clerk to contact case officer.
s)   Cemetery verge flexi-bollards – emailed complaints received, the Clerk had explained they were temporary during wet weather to prevent vehicles driving over grass.
t)    Persimmon site, St Andrew’s Ridge – hedge gaps had been filled in.

u) Damage to grassed areas – it was thought that dog waste service vehicle was driving over path edges and Clerk to contact company.

193.   PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON  
          S/15/1977:  Erection of a porch      at:
          CHHO         11 Pennine Way, Ash Brake.
          S/15/1998:  Erection of  a single storey side/rear extension      at:

          SASM         Orchard House, Hunts Hill, Blunsdon.
          Both permitted, with conditions.

           S/15/1585:  Erection of 3 storey building comprising ground floor retail (Class A1) and 14

           HC              apartments (Class C3) with access, parking, amenity areas and associated works  at:

                               Redhouse Village Centre.

           Refused.

194.   PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
          S/16/0088:   Erection of a two storey side and rear and single storey side extensions  at:

          HECO          7 Bramwell Close, Kingsdown.
          Cllrs agreed to support as the proposal appeared to accord with a previously approved  application 
          and they were unaware of any planning reasons to object.
S/16/0095:  Erection of replacement garage and annexe/carer’s accommodation (retrospective) at:

          RM             25 Turnpike Road,  Blunsdon.
              Cllrs agreed to object as they considered the proposal constituted an independent dwelling which     

         was considerably larger than the original garage building it had replaced thus creating over 
          intensification of the site; it was not in keeping with street scene; was evidence needed to support 
          need for carer’s accommodation?
          S/16/0096:  Change of use of stable buildings to dwelling (retrospective)   at:

          RM             25 Turnpike Road,  Blunsdon.
          Cllrs agreed to object as approval of conversion of stable buildings to independent dwelling could 
          set precedent for further inappropriate changes of use in this area.
           S/15/1950:  Erection of 5 detached dwellings and associated works – revised plans   at:
           JROD          Land adjacent to 1 Kingsdown Lane, Blunsdon.
            Cllrs agreed to object as it was considered revisions did not address concerns previously raised; 

            opposition to the proposals were reiterated with additional comments:

            a green field site outside settlement boundary and therefore contrary to Local Plan 2026 policies; 

            substantial sized dwellings would be on small disproportionate plots providing very limited 
            private amenity space;

            scale of  three storey dwellings was out of keeping with rural location and nearby properties and 
            would be an imposing development on higher ground level than road;

            proposed designs indicated simple conversions could be carried out to provide three self-contained 
            apartments within each dwelling, again not in keeping with the location;

            proposed site layout would result in loss of privacy and daylight for adjacent dwelling;

            there could be serious fire and rescue concerns for properties;

            latest plans indicated a septic tank for each property – an additional five such tanks in this small 
            area would result in run off to neighbouring gardens due to the impervious clay substrata and EA 

            should be consulted;
            five dwellings would be high density in this rural location and would create over intensification of 
            the site - it is considered that the maximum number of dwellings should be 3.  
          OTHER  PLANNING  MATTERS
a)  Adopted Protocol for Planning and related applications – hard copies of planning applications would not be provided in future.
b)  SBC – notification of South Marston Village NP Submission Docs.
c) Anonymous letter re various issues arising from Blunsdon Court development – forwarded to case officer.
d) Planning Enforcement – some outstanding cases but most matters now being dealt with.
195.  CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED
a)  SBC Members Bulletin – issues 798  and  799.

b)  Utilitywise – energy account.

c)  M F Smith – increase in Village Hall cleaning charge.

d)  Superfast Swindon Newsletter issue 1.

e)  Emails:  Mr and Mrs Gibbs, Andrew Collingwood re Cemetery flexi-bollards;

               SBC – consultation on diversion of Footpath 2;

               SBC – Clerks’ Forum matters; Berkeley Farm appeal decision;

               SBC – notification of North Central Public Locality meeting, 2nd Feb;

               Haydon Wick PC – request for share of noticeboard repair cost (PCllrs agreed).
f) Circular.
196.   COMMITTEE REPORTS
a) Recreation Areas – Cllr Jankinson reported that SBC officers were not responding to contact regarding proposed MUGA site; he had seen excellent community consultation set-up on Meadowcroft Playing Fields and suggested a similar system would be useful for MUGA.  Cllrs agreed.
b) Village Hall -  Comments had been made that hearing loop was not effective; it was understood this only worked for hearing aids with a “T” setting.   Clerk to contact Chris Smith for report following his check on  facilities late last year.

197.  COMMUNITY  GOVERNANCE  REVIEW
             Cllr Herron circulated draft leaflet; Cllrs agreed to add PC logo; six questions were set for door step 

         visits;  company to be sought for leaflet delivery.
198.   PARISH  MATTERS
a)  Cllr Compton informed the meeting of problem with his boiler caused by small stone in system which may have resulted from Thames Water work.
b) Cllr Bennett reiterated concerns on safety of TGV flag poles in recent strong winds.
c) Cllr Jankinson reported some 200 empty beer cans on Warrener Close path. Clerk to contact Streetsmart.
d) Cllr Jankinson reported he had received letter from the Clerk confirming her request for flexible retirement and reduced hours from 1st April.  All agreed.
Members of the public left the meeting.
e)  Cllrs discussed confidential matter and response agreed.

199.    SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  THE  NEXT  MEETING
          Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 15th February, at 7.30pm at Abbey 
          Meads Community Primary School.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                             ………………………………………...

                                                                                                    Chairman, 15th February  2016

